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I. Opening Remarks - Mr. Poppell welcomed the members of the SW 24th Avenue Focus Group.  He also noted that the meeting was duly advertised and open to the public.  Members and guests introduced themselves.

II. Meeting Reports – Mr. Poppell distributed the draft meeting summary for the Focus Group meeting held on January 15, 2004.  Members were asked to review the draft and send comments to Mr. Poppell.

III. Draft Final Report – Mr. Poppell distributed a draft final report for the Focus Group to review.  The draft was based upon discussions at the previous meetings, and provided an outline for the members to complete.  The report is intended to culminate the findings of the Focus Group and be attached to the proposed Master Plan Amendment when it goes to the development review committees (Lakes, Vegetation and Landscaping; Preservation of Historic Buildings and Sites; Transportation and Parking; and University Land Use and Facilities Planning).

The Focus Group proceeded to review and edit the draft final report, line by line.  The revised final draft, dated February 6, 2004 shall represent the record of Focus Group discussions.  In addition to those report edits, Focus Group members made the following comments during the discussions.

a. A member commented that the first priority should be an Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) that involves faculty, addresses the range of issues discussed by the Focus Group, and provides quantifiable measures of impact.

b. A member recognized that the Focus Group findings identify impacts, but are unable to quantify many of those impacts without extensive investigation and analysis.

c. A member commented that the Environmental Impact Statement to be prepared as part of a future Planning, Design and Environmental (PD&E) study will not address academic impacts.

d. A member commented that the transportation impacts and benefits cannot be known until there is an updated regional study with new data.

e. A member commented that the academic mitigations could include funding for transportation to off-campus natural areas, enhancement of other on-campus natural areas, and expansion or acquisition of new natural area sites near campus.

f. A member commented that the mitigations identified in the final report should be characterized as minimum requirements.  Additional mitigations may be identified as part of future EIS and local agency permitting investigations.

g. A member commented that the University could currently enhance the utilization of the NATL and minimize the impacts created by SW 34th Street.

IV. Closing Remarks – 

a. The Focus Group agreed to review the edited final report and draft proposed Master Plan Amendment via email, and hold another meeting only if necessary to reach consensus.  

b. The Focus Group concurred that all comments made on the November meeting report had been addressed, and that report can be considered final.

c. The meeting concluded at approximately 12:30 PM.
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